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SECTION 2. The amendment to its regional school district agreement 
proposed by the regional district school committee by the vote passed on 
April eighth, nineteen hundred and eighty-seven, containing provisions 
authorized by section one is hereby validated, ratified and confirmed. 

SECTION 3. The proceedings taken by the regional district school 
committee of said district on April twenty-ninth, nineteen hundred and 
eighty-seven, and at town meetings held in the town of Belchertown on 
June twenty-second, nineteen hundred and eighty-seven, in the town of 
Monson on June eighth, nineteen hundred and eighty-seven, in the town 
of New Braintree on May twenty-eighth, nineteen hundred and 
eighty-seven, in the town of Palmer on June eighth, nineteen hundred 
and eighty-seven and in the town of Ware on May eleventh, nineteen 
hundred and eighty-seven, at which said amendment and the admission of 
the town of Ware as a member town were considered and voted on are 
hereby validated, ratified and confirmed in all respects and as though 
section one had been in full force and effect at the time of said 
proceedings. 

SECTION 4. This act shall take effect upon its passage. 

Approved November 2, 1987. 

Chapter 451. AN ACT RELATIVE TO THE BOARD OF ASSESSORS 
OF THE TOWN OF YARMOUTH. 

Be it enacted, etc., as follows: 

SECTION 1. Notwithstanding any general or special law to the 
contrary, the board of assessors of the town of Yarmouth shall, at such 
time as the commissioner of revenue may in writing approve, but not 
later than forty-five days after the effective date of this act, make 
omitted and revised property tax assessments for fiscal year nineteen 
hundred and eighty-seven, in accordance with the provisions of sections 
seventy-five and seventy-six of chapter fifty-nine of the General Laws, 
notwithstanding the time limitations set forth in said sections by which 
such assessments shall be made. 

SECTION 2. This act shall take effect upon its passage. 

Approved November 2, 1987. 

Chapter 452. AN ACT RELATIVE TO THE APPOINTMENT OF 
CERTAIN FULL TIME OFFICERS IN THE CITY OF 
FALL RIVER. 

Be it enacted, etc., as follows: 
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SECTION 1. Notwithstanding the provisions of any general or special 
law or rule to the contrary, for the purposes of chapter thirty-one of the 
General Laws and rules authorized thereunder, all permanent members 
of the intermittent police force of the city of Fall River who were 
appointed to the full time police force of said city on August third, 
nineteen hundred and eighty-five shall be deemed to have been so 
appointed on February tenth, nineteen hundred and eighty-three; 
provided, however, that nothing contained herein shall be construed to 
entitle any such police officer to any back wages. 

SECTION 2. This act shall take effect upon its passage. 

Approved November 2, 1987. 

Chapter 453. AN ACT DESIGNATING THE STATE POOL IN THE 
TOWN OF CLINTON AS THE PHILIP J. WEHN 
MEMORIAL POOL. 

Be it enacted, etc., as follows; 

The state pool in the town of Clinton shall be designated and known as 
the Philip J. Weihn memorial pool, in memory of Philip J. Weihn, for his 
long association and work at the pool. A suitable marker bearing such 
designation shall be attached thereto by the deparatment of 
environmental management. 

Approved November 2, 1987. 

Chapter 454. AN ACT EXTENDING THE DISCIPLINARY POWERS OF 
THE BOARD OF REGISTRATION OF DENTAL 
EXAMINERS. 

Be it enacted, etc., as follows: 

Chapter 112 of the General Laws is hereby amended by inserting after 
section 52E the following section:-

Section 52F. The board may, without a hearing, suspend or refuse to 
renew a registrant 's license if the board finds that the health, safety or 
welfare of the public warrants such summary action; provided, however, 
that the board shall, within seven days of such summary action, afford 
the registrant the opportunity of a hearing pursuant to chapter thirty A. 
Any suspension imposed by the board shall remain in effect until the 
conclusion of the proceedings including judicial review thereof, unless 
sooner dissolved by a court of competent jurisdiction or withdrawn by 
the board. 

Approved November 2, 1987. 
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